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Mr. DANIEL E. LUNGREN of Cali-

fornia. Mr. Speaker, I have been in-
formed that the rules of the House do 
not allow me to wear a lapel pin or a 
lapel sign, so I had to take this off. I 
was going to use this chart, but I 
thought, maybe, since the rules allow 
it, I would take this pin off and put it 
here so people can see what it says. It 
says, simply, ‘‘Drill here. Drill now. 
Pay less.’’ 

It is also symbolic of the smallness of 
the area that would be affected if we 
went offshore or if we went to ANWR. 
It would have to be about a pin dot 
here of this size to display what it 
would actually represent in ANWR 
versus all of Alaska. 

Drill here in the United States. 
American resources. Drill now, not 20 
years from now, not 30 years from now. 
Now. Pay less. As the futures market 
would look at the change in policy and 
would recognize that we’re no longer 
going to hamstring ourselves, they 
would begin to understand that prices 
would not go up as fast as they have 
been going, and we would begin to pay 
less. 

Drill here. Drill now. Pay less for the 
American people. 

f 

HONORING SUPERINTENDENT DAN 
NERAD 

(Mr. KAGEN asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. KAGEN. Mr. Speaker, for those, 
like me, who believe in the invaluable 
resource that is our public schools, it is 
a bittersweet time in the Green Bay 
School District. Dan Nerad, the super-
intendent of the largest public school 
system in my district for the past 7 
years, is leaving to assume a similar 
position in Madison, Wisconsin. 

Dan began his career in Green Bay 33 
years ago. He is known for his intel-
ligence, for his integrity and for his 
candor. He tackled the toughest prob-
lems of our time in Wisconsin—school 
security and the achievement gap be-
tween minority and Caucasian stu-
dents—while at the same time dealing 
with a shrinking financial resource. 

While his leadership will be missed, 
he is to be congratulated for taking the 
next step in an already distinguished 
career. Green Bay’s loss will almost 
certainly be Madison’s gain. He leaves 
an indelible mark on our children, on 
our educators and on our community. 
And I wish him well. 

Thank you, Superintendent Dan 
Nerad. 

f 

KOREAN WAR ANNIVERSARY 

(Mr. ROYCE asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. ROYCE. On this day, on this very 
day 58 years ago, North Korea invaded 
South Korea. Over the course of the 

next 3 years after that invasion until 
July 27 of 1953, until that armistice 
brought a halt to the fighting, more 
than 36,000 Americans died, and more 
than 1.5 million South Korean soldiers 
and civilians became casualties of that 
act of aggression. 

In the aftermath of this conflict, the 
Republic of Korea has flourished, be-
coming the world’s 11th largest econ-
omy and becoming the United States’ 
7th largest trading partner. Seoul is a 
vibrant city which has hosted the 
Olympic Games and the World Cup. 

As cochairman of the U.S.-Republic 
of Korea Interparliamentary Exchange, 
I have had the chance to see this mi-
raculous growth up close in South 
Korea. 

Mr. Speaker, as is inscribed in the 
Korean War Memorial here in Wash-
ington, D.C., it is important that we 
never forget those who nobly sacrificed 
their lives for the cause of freedom and 
liberty. 

f 

UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE NEC-
ESSARY FOR 3.8 MILLION JOB-
LESS AMERICANS 

(Mr. PAYNE asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. PAYNE. Mr. Speaker, with the 
Bush economy losing 325 jobs so far 
this year, it is important for the House 
to extend a financial lifeline to mil-
lions of unemployed workers, many in 
my home State of New Jersey and 
across the Nation, who are having 
trouble finding jobs. Today, 1.6 million 
Americans have exhausted all of their 
unemployment benefits. The numbers 
are expected to grow to more than 3 
million Americans by the end of this 
year. 

Last week, with strong support from 
both Democrats and Republicans, this 
House passed legislation giving work-
ers and their families an extended 13 
weeks of benefits so that they don’t 
have to worry about losing their homes 
and their cars while they’re looking for 
work. 

For weeks, despite continued bad 
economic news and huge job losses in 
the airline and auto industries, the 
White House actually threatened to 
veto the legislation. Fortunately, they 
have reconsidered, and they are now 
supporting that the unemployment in-
surance will continue. 

f 

E-PRESCRIBING AND ITS POTEN-
TIAL TO IMPROVE QUALITY AND 
HEALTH OUTCOMES IN OUR 
HEALTH CARE SYSTEM 

(Ms. SCHWARTZ asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
her remarks.) 

Ms. SCHWARTZ. Mr. Speaker, under 
the Democratic-controlled Congress, 

the country is moving in a new direc-
tion. Improvements in our health care 
delivery system are key parts of this 
new direction. 

I applaud my colleagues for an over-
whelming bipartisan victory yesterday 
in support of our Nation’s seniors, dis-
abled and health care providers. 

The Medicare bill we passed yester-
day will not only prevent the impend-
ing physician fee cut, but it will also 
strengthen Medicare and will provide 
more accessible access to service and 
will promote improved patient safety 
and health outcomes. 

I’m proud to be a leader in Congress 
in promoting health technology. The 
legislation I introduced last year, 
which was included in the Medicare bill 
yesterday, promotes the use of E-pre-
scribing by Medicare providers. Elec-
tronic prescribing will eliminate inju-
ries, hospitalizations and mortalities 
that occur each year as a result of 1.5 
million prescription errors annually. 

The use of E-prescribing is smart; it 
is timely, and it is a major step for-
ward in expanding the use of electronic 
medical records. It has the potential to 
improve quality, to improve health 
outcomes and to reduce costs in our 
health care system. 

I urge the Senate to pass and accept 
our legislation. 

f 

DEMOCRATS OFFER A NEW EN-
ERGY POLICY THAT REJECTS 
THE FAILED POLICIES OF THE 
PAST 
(Mr. ELLISON asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. ELLISON. Mr. Speaker, with two 
former oil executives in the White 
House, is it any wonder why gas prices 
are at a record high? President Bush’s 
energy policy, created in secret by Vice 
President CHENEY and by Big Oil, 
leaves us dangerously dependent on 
foreign oil, and it hurts our economy 
and American families. 

Washington Republicans only offer 
more drilling, even though 68 million 
acres of Federal oil reserves are al-
ready open and leased for development. 
New drilling won’t lower prices for 
years to come. In fact, drilling in the 
pristine Alaskan Wildlife Refuge 
wouldn’t yield oil for 10 years, and in 22 
years, it would only save consumers 
about 2 cents a gallon. 

Mr. Speaker, if congressional Repub-
licans really are interested in helping 
consumers at the pump today, they 
will join us this week in passing legis-
lation that forces Big Oil to either drill 
where they already have leases or to 
lose those leases. It’s time Big Oil uses 
it or loses it. 

f 

MESSAGE FROM THE SENATE 
A message from the Senate by Ms. 

Curtis, one of its clerks, announced 
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